This is a decision paper

MEMO TO:

Members of the Board of Education

FROM:

Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

DATE:

June 18th, 2009
RE:


Utilizing Round 1 Stimulus Money for School Textbook 




purchases.
Issue:


The local schools require access to the Round 1 Stimulus Funds of the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) to purchase the necessary math textbooks and related materials for this upcoming 2009/2010 school year.

Facts:

 

· The Math Adoption Cycle is scheduled for the 2009/2010 school year.

· The current State K-8 Textbook Allocation for 2009/2010 is $302,817 equating to about $30.38/student.

· Last years allocation was $47.00/student.
· K-8 schools need an additional $165,679 to reach last years totals.
· Funds needed for textbooks relate to currently enrolled students, not students associated with BRAC so any additional funds would need to be set aside to assist with these costs.

· The state has issued a projected 2.6% reduction to the Flexible Fund Allocations for 2009/2010 to assist in offsetting the state deficit.

Recommendation:

In order to remain compliant with Title 1 and ARRA guidelines on expenditures, it is recommended that the Hardin County Board authorize the Site Base Councils access to their Round 1 ARRA Stimulus funds to assist in purchasing mathematics textbooks and supplemental materials due to the decrease in state allocated K-8 textbook funds for the 2009/2010 school year.
Recommended Motion:

I move that the board authorize the Site Base Councils access to their Round 1 ARRA Stimulus funds to assist in purchasing mathematics textbooks and supplemental materials due to the decrease in state allocated K-8 textbook funds for the 2009/2010 school year.

